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0 The Good News!
The December 2003 metrics show a significant increase of WAWF usage between November and
December. The number of invoices processed has doubled from 858 to 1691 while the dollars paid in
WAWEF have nearly tripled from $12,682,281 to $33,983,872.

¢ December Metrics

Navy WAWF Dollars and Invoices Paid
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o OSD-ATL Policy News: Implementation of Changes in Acquisition Business Rules
On December 22, 2003 Mr. Michael W. Wyne issued forth a memo concerning the role of WAWF in
meeting acquisition business rules. For more details, please see attached memo.

o New Functionality: Cost Vouchers
Cost Voucher functionality was released in WAWF on December 19" as a pilot program for a select
group of Government Vendors. Vertex Corp. submitted the first group of Cost Vouchers into WAWF
for CNATRAs (Chief of Naval Air Training) certification. It was a successful endeavor as all 88
Cost Vouchers, totaling $7,000,000.00, have reached DFAS for payment. With confidence in the
new functionality, other pilot vendors will begin invoicing Cost Vouchers in the weeks ahead. A full
implementation of Cost Vouchers will be available Navy wide beginning in February.

o New WAWF Assistance
“I’ve self-registered in WAWF but my DoDAAC is not active, what do | do?”” Do you have guestions
about getting started in WAWF? WAWF assistance is available effective February 2004 at 1-800-
559-WAWF (9293).



0 WAWF Release
WAWE version 3.0.3 was just released 21 Jan 2004 and includes a fix for the PKI/CAC issue and
updates to WAWF pages to minimize the proxy server issue which has been identified as the cause
screens freezing in WAWF.

0 NextIPT
The next IPT is scheduled for 03 February 2004 at 9:30 p.m. in Crystal Mall 3. Look for an email
message containing logistical information such as directions, sign-in procedures, contact information,
etc as the date approaches.

o0 Training Update
e 2 -4 December, SPAWAR New Orleans, LA — Hands-on training for Inspectors/Acceptors,
LPOs, GAMs, and Vendors.
e 3 -4 December, JFCOM Suffolk, VA — Hands-on training for Inspectors/Acceptors, LPOs,
GAMs, and Vendors.
e 5-7January, SPAWAR HQ - Hands-on training for Inspectors/Acceptors, LPOs and Vendors
* 8-9January, COMNAVSURFPAC - Hands-on training for GAMS, Inspectors/Acceptors, LPOs

To set up implementation and training contact Ed Tuorinsky at etuorinsky@universal-inc.net.

0 Recent Command Visits
* NAVSUP Headquarters
* FISC Headquarters
* SPAWAR San Diego
* DFAS San Diego

If you have any questions concerning the WAWTF program, please contact Mr. Ed Tuorinsky at
etuorinsky@universal-inc.net.
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